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From My Heart 

ñWho are you?ò                                                                                       

 Those are the words to a well known rock song written and recorded 

by the British group ñThe Who,ò in 1977. The song was later, and 

famously, used as the opening theme to the mega-popular television 

show ñCSI.ò                                                                                                 

 Iôve been hearing those words a lot this summer. With the departure of 

John Robson from our church staff, I have been making more frequent 

hospital, hospice, and nursing home calls. I have officiated at a 

wonderful wedding and two heartfelt memorial services. People meeting 

me for the first time naturally ask, ñWho are you?ò                                                     

 We have had many visitors in worship this summer. In welcoming 

interest, we ask, ñWho are you?ò                                                                    

 Visitors  to our church office inquire of Jeni, ñWho are you?ò And 

beginning August 1, our shut-ins will begin asking of Rev. Barnett, ñWho 

are you?ò                                                                                                        

 And folks who land on our website and Facebook page invariably do 

so while asking, ñSoé Who are you?ò                                                          

 Of course, we can each answer these questions individually with our 

name, and we can answer some of them collectively by saying, ñWe are 

St. Johnôs UCC, Newport.ò But we must never miss the opportunity to 

identify ourselves as children of God; brothers and sisters in Jesus 

Christ.                                                                                                            

 In the beginning, at the end, and at all times in between that is who we 

are. And that should direct everything we say and do. I pray that it may 

be so.  

Peace,                                                                                                          

Andrew Bierkan 

ñWhen in doubt, be kind. When certain, be even more so.ò  

The Visitor 
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  
VBS 2017 took place the week of June 
11th, and culminated in a wonderful 
performance during worship service on 
June 17th. The theme was ñMaker Fun 
Factory.ò 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Around 30 kids attended Sunday through  
Thursday evening to enjoy food, crafts, games, and to learn 
about how God made them for a purpose.   

The volunteer project for 
our VBS families was in 
support of Whiz Kids. An 
incredible amount of 
school supplies were 
collected, and will go to 
help Whiz Kids students at 
Newport Primary and 
Intermediate.  

Special thanks go out 
to all the fantastic 
volunteers who helped 
to make this yearôs 
VBS a great success!  

Great Things Are Happening at 
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EAST ROW COMMUNITY YARD SALE 
On Saturday, July 8th St. Johnôs opened up the Nelson Place 
lawn to local members of the community to participate in the 
annual East Row Community Yard Sale. It was a beautiful day, 
and many local families took advantage of the weather to sell 
and shop with their neighbors.  

 

ST. JOHNôS AT THE REDS GAME 
St. Johnôs members and friends enjoyed a 
night out at Great American Ballpark on 
Thursday, June 29th. 
After sharing a ballpark-style meal of hot 
dogs and ñfixinôsò at the church, everyone 
was shuttled across the river to watch the 
Reds take on the Brewers from excellent 
seats. The home team was not victorious, 
but everyone still had lots of fun!  


